

June 18, 2010

Honorable Mayor and City Council City of Las Cruces, New Mexico 700 North Church Street, City Hall Las Cruces, New Mexico 88011

Re: <u>Letter of Resignation</u>

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council:

First of all, let me begin by thanking you for giving me this great opportunity to serve as city manager during the past five plus years. Numerous accomplishments were made during this tenure to date, including a new city hall (I will miss my office), the Regional Recreation and Aquatic Center, the Las Cruces Convention Center and a host of other improvements that have greatly benefitted the community. As you realize, the latter efforts will be completed and operational by the end of the calendar year. As such, after a great deal of reflection, I've decided to pursue other professional opportunities in the forthcoming year. Therefore, I wish to submit my resignation from the City of Las Cruces effective December 31, 2010.

Meanwhile, I appreciate the support and opportunity to grow both personally and professionally while serving this wonderful community. Nevertheless, I will continue to remain committed and supportive to your goals and objectives during the aforementioned transition period. Likewise, I wish the City of Las Cruces all the best for a continuously bright future.

Sincerely,

Terrence Moore, ICMA-CM

City Manager